David Heckerman

648 W Lk Samm Pkwy NE

Bellevue, WA 98008

December 12, 2006

John Galinato

Build-It-Yourself

426 Broadway

Cambridge, MA 02138

Dear John:

I wanted to take this opportunity to thank you and Liu Huan for everything you and Build-It-Yourself have done to inspire my ten-year-old son Jonathan.

We were so lucky to run into you this summer.  As you know, after his first visit at Build-It-Yourself, Jonathan told me that he had spent “the best two hours of his life” there.  He loved the combination of lego construction, robotics, and (his new favorite phrase) “premium quality junk” to build fun and useful things.

When we returned to the west coast, you were very kind to allow us to participate in webcast sessions where Jonathan built and documented his first full project: the door greeter called the Hellomotron 6000.  That few-week project inspired him in so many ways.  He’s now a wizard at Powerpoint and Word, using them daily for school projects.  He now uses Excel to maintain lists of all sorts (including his Christmas wish list ().  He has also taken a keen interest in robotics and programming in general.  His latest project, a “book report” on the life of Hershey (the chocolate king), features a question-and-answer Hershey’s Kiss that dances when you answer a question about Hershey correctly.

I should also say that Jonathan has really enjoyed the webcast interactions with you, Liu Haun, and his east coast classmate Noah.   He has had so much fun showing his work, asking questions, seeing what everyone else has done, and even experiencing a bit of dorm life at MIT.  And the webcast format has been great.  He’s just as engaged (actually, he’s more engaged) in these webcasts than with an ordinary playdate.  I’m just thrilled at how this young generation is so comfortable with technology.

I am so excited by all this that I am now working to bring your inspiration to more folks.  I am in the process of putting together a group of kids of parents who work at Microsoft (where I work) to webcast with you and build other exciting projects.  Hopefully, this will blossom into a more formal engagement with Microsoft.

Sincerely,

David Heckerman

